

AUG 1 4 2019

August 12, 2019

Mr. Brian J. Wagner President National Association of Postal Supervisors 1727 King Street, Suite 400 Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Certified Mail Tracking Number: 7016 3560 0000 7963 2353

Dear Brian:

As a matter of general interest, the Postal Service plans to conduct a pilot for dock scanning of load, unload, arrival and departure scans by Highway Contract Route (HCR) drivers using a smart phone application.

The purpose of the pilot is to evaluate the effectiveness of HCR drivers conducting a limited number of scans using a smart phone in order to support surface visibility for Postal Service customers. The pilot is scheduled to take place at the Southern Maryland Processing & Distribution Center (P&DC) beginning the week of August 26.

If you have any questions, please contact Robert Ocasio at extension 2057.

Sincerely,

Rickey Dean Manager

Contract Administration (APWU)